
11th

15th

16th

17th-19th

22nd-26th

23rd

24th

25th

26th

29th

30th

31st

1st

- Sporting Schools 
Grant Basketball - Rm 
6, 7, B1, B3

- Yr 3 Acara Trial

- Sports Day

      - SAPSASA Soccer

      - Book Week

- Footsteps

- Bus Mtg

- Sporting Schools 
Grant Basketball - Rm 
6, 7, B1, B3

- Book Week Parade

- Magic Millions

- Footsteps
- Rm 6/7 - BCCC Visit

- Rm 6/7 - BCCC Visit

- SAPSASA Athletics 
at Burra
- Sporting Schools 
Grant Basketball - Rm 
6, 7, B1, B3

Will be held Week 4 and 8 
at 2:20pm
(Please note, no week 6 
assembly due to Student Free 
Day)

SEPTEMBER

AUGUST Assemblies for Term 3

Balaklava Primary School newsletter

PO BOX 108    Wallace St,  Balaklava SA  5461   Phone: (08) 88621660     

Term 3 Week 3 ~ 12th August 2022

  Fax:  (08) 88621009  e-mail: dl.0477_info@schools.sa.edu.au

Important Dates

Wk Hosting
Class

Presenting Classes

8 Rm 20 Rm 6, Rm 2, Rm 20

Assembly Timetable

The Reception Students recieved their books at assembly to commence their education journey!



From the Principal 

We are extremely excited to welcome 
Michelle Pudney to Balaklava Primary 
School. Michelle has won the Deputy 
Principal position for the remainder of this 
year and will start at BPS once her job 
at BHS has been filled. We are fortunate 
that Michelle knows many of our families 
already, having worked at Balaklava 
High School for a number of years. We 
are looking forward to learning alongside 
of Michelle. 

I was very humbled to receive beautiful 
flowers, yummy chocolates and lovely 
cards with thoughtful words on Friday for 
Principals Day. I feel proud to lead the 
learning at Balaklava Primary School. The 
village of support that I have from staff, 
students, parents and the community 
makes me feel like the luckiest person. 

The last couple of years have been some 
of the most challenging times to navigate 
and lead a school, it certainly looks a lot 
different in many aspects than what it did 
a few years ago. I could not continue to 
lead the school without my village. Thank 
you to you all. 

I also want to say a sincere thank you to 
the staff at BPS. Schools continue to have 
great difficulties securing Temporary Relief 
Staff to cover illness, Covid and other 
personal leave. Each time I can’t find a 
Temporary Relief Teacher (TRT), I have to 
make changes to timetables to ensure I 

meet supervision requirements 
and also meet the learning needs 
of the students. 
The flexibility and willingness of our 

Congratulations to our Rock Band and 
Instrumental Band who performed last 
Friday at the Balaklava Eisteddfod. Both 
performances were fantastic and the 
students did themselves and our school 
proud. 

This year, our section was non-
competitive, however, the adjudicator 
was able to provide great feedback. 
Congratulations to Jessica Bushnell for her 
ongoing work with the students to ensure 
they were stage ready, mainly rehearsing 
at lunchtimes, before and after school. 

Thankyou Heidi Zerk for your ongoing 
support and guidance. Your expertise 
is certainly highly valued and much 
appreciated.

The Eisteddfod provided one of the 
rare opportunities over the last couple 
of years that the students have had to 
perform in front of a live audience and 
although initially nervous, they embraced 
and enjoyed the experience. 

Due to most classes not being able 
to attend the Eisteddfod the bands 
performed at the Assembly Friday 
afternoon. It was fantastic for the students 
to be able to see their fellow school mates 
perform live.  
Pictures from the day can be found on 
page 14.
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staff to go above and beyond to support 
each other and cover classes and duties 
to ensure our students are still receiving 
the best possible learning and care, 
blows me away. This is not an obligation, 
but a willingness to be flexible to meet 
the needs of the school and students. I 
cannot thank our staff enough.

Please, if you have the 
opportunity to reach 
out to a staff member/s 
and acknowledge 
them for the job they 
are doing, or thank 
them for something 
they have done to 
help you or your child, 
please do so. A little 
thanks, appreciation and support, goes a 
long way.



We know that changing the date of 
Sports Day made it tricky for some, and 
then the change for Basketball also 
made it challenging. We understand 
that due to other commitments some 
people who originally put their hand 
up to volunteer are or were no longer 
able to do so. That is okay, we still have 
plenty of volunteering opportunities this 
term including the Fathers Day Stall and 
Balaklava Show. 

Please keep your eye on our Balaklava 
Primary School Volunteers Facebook 
page.

Once again, thank you. Many hands 
make light work and if we have multiple 
people willing to help, we reduce the 
reliance on a small, core group of people.

THANK YOU to all of our amazing parents 
and friends who have put their hand up 
to volunteer for the Balaklava Eisteddfod, 
Balaklava SAPSASA Basketball event and 
Sports Day. The catering side for these 
events are fundraising opportunities for 
the school and we could not run them 
without your help, support and donations. 

We have many people working tirelessly 
behind the scenes to ensure these events 
happen and our students can enjoy the 
benefits of the funds raised. I can’t thank 
you enough for your hard work. It is very 
much appreciated. 

Please ensure you read the information 
on page 5, 6 and 7 in regarding Sports 
Day. Once again this year, due to Covid, 
there will be things that may have been 
modified or operate differently. Instead 
of seeing this as a point of frustration, 
please be mindful that we are grateful 
that we have the opportunity to run 
Sports Day and include parents. Please 
remember the day is about participation, 
having fun, good sportsmanship and 
encouragement. We will be expecting 
this of the students as well as spectators. 
No Parking 
While we understand that it is 
not always easy to find a car 
park for morning drop off and 
pick up, we do need to remind 
families that there is no parking 
along the stretch of Wallace 
Street between our bus road and the 
crossing between 8:15am – 9:15am and 
3pm – 4pm. When cars are parked along 
this stretch of road, the visibility for our 
crossing monitors is reduced. 

53



Although the survey is anonymous, if you 
have something that you would like us 
(or myself) to follow up with you, please 
pop your name in the comment or send 
me an email. Sometimes it is hard to get 
all of the information required to review 
process within the limited comments. We 
value your feedback and honesty and 
would appreciate the opportunity to learn 
from you regarding how we can do things 
better. Having a good understanding of 
your comments / concerns and feedback 
is essential in reviewing processes. 

We do also acknowledge that some things, 
have been out of our control. For example, 
the decreased opportunities to connect 
with families onsite due to Covid restrictions. 
While this is not ideal, it hasn’t been within 

our control. We miss these 
opportunities as much as you 
do.4

Parent Survey:
In Week 2, Monday 1st August you should 
have received an email or SMS from the 
Parent Survey Team with a unique link to 
participate in the survey.

The survey takes less than 10 minutes and 
will help us understand:
• what we’re doing well
• where we can improve
• what’s important to you.

It has been coordinated centrally so that 
added administration workload isn’t placed 
on the school.

Your answers will not identify you or your 
child. Only collated feedback will be 
provided to our school.
Information collected will inform school 
improvement planning and activities at the 
school.

The survey closes 5pm Sunday 28 August.

If you did not receive an email from the 
Department for Education, please use 
the link below. We will also post a copy of 
the survey link on Facebook, SeeSaw and 
Skoolbag. 
https://survey.education.sa.gov.au/
n/28hjMTZeGZ-7aGceOFBdF02fYy

The Children’s Book Council of Australia 
will be celebrating Bookweek 2022 from 
the 20th-26th of August. The theme for 
this year is ‘Dreaming with eyes open.’ At 
BPS we will be celebrating with a dress-up 
walk down to the triangle. The students 
are encouraged to dress up as a book 
character or book title. We will be stopping 
in the triangle for a short activity before 
returning to school.

All students will meet on the school 
basketball court at 9:30 for the taking of 
a whole school photograph and then 
we will all walk down Wallace Street and 
return by walking down Scotland Street, 
past the Kindy. We would love to see lots 
of people down the street so we can show 
off our costumes and celebrate our love of 
reading. 

Book Week

Friday 26th August
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Sports Day InfoSports Day Info
General Information

All students are encouraged to dress in their 
House Team colours, wear appropriate sun 
safe clothing, appropriate footwear and have 
a hat, sunscreen and plenty of water. Please 
contact the school if you are unaware of your 
Yr 3 - 6 child’s House Team. 

All students who participate are given points 
for their team…. Participation is important as is 
good sportsmanship. 

Please be reminded, if you are taking your 
child home early, please inform the teacher 
and sign them out. 

The canteen will not be open. Students may 
bring a packed lunch. The PCC will have 
cupcakes and coffee for sale on the day. A 
BBQ order form was sent out and has now 
closed.

Programs will be sent out on Skoolbag and 
SeeSaw and a hard copy was sent home 
today. 

If you are taking photos and posting on Social 
Media, please be mindful that you are only 
posting photos of your children and not others. 

The official opening will take place at 
approximately 9am. Junior Primary students  
may watch but will then return to their classes 
where they will remain in normal lessons until 
their scheduled early recess time. (Students 
to bring recess and fruit as usual) During this 
time, the JP students will have the opportunity 
to visit the cupcake stand (with their teacher) 
to purchase cupcakes. 

The JP students will have recess then begin 
their health hustle followed by the rotation 
of activities. This will be at approximately 
10:50am. 

The Year 3-6 students move straight into their 
events after the opening, continuing through 
to lunch. 

At approximately 12:30pm, staff will collect 
pre-ordered BBQ lunches. After lunch, students 
participate in sprints on the oval and stay for 
the relays and presentations. We aim to close 
the day between 2:45-3pm. 
Please ensure you don’t take your child home 
early if they are in a relay.
Please note: in case of inclement weather, 
events may be restructured, removed from 
the program or shortened. If the weather 
forecast on Monday evening indicates that it 
will be too wet or dangerous to run the day it 
will be moved to Wednesday. If we can’t hold 
it Wednesday we will fufill lunch orders but 
cancel Sports Day.

Sports Day Set-up
Many hands make light work… if you are able 
to come along and help set up for Sports Day 
at 7:45am on Tuesday morning (16/08) we 
would greatly appreciate it. Similarly, if you 
can hang around at the end of the day and 
help pack up, we would also really appreciate 
it.

Teachers have made contact with parents as 
they need two parent helpers per age group. 
If you are able to help and haven’t already 
offered, please let the classroom teacher 
know.

We need to ensure we are complying with 
current Health SA and DFE guidelines. 
Please note that families will not be allowed 
to sit with classes at eating times and must sit 
away from the house tents. Please feel free to 
bring a chair to sit on the Eastern side of the 
running track for the sprints and relays.

All visitors to the school will need to use the BER 
disabled toilet and we will be cleaning this at 
regular intervals.

All visitors must sign in and out at the Scorers 
tent. Please do not attend if unwell.



 

 

 

Information for ALL Spectators and Volunteers 
The following expectations have been put into place to ensure we are following DfE and SA 
Health Covid requirements. We request that you abide by them as we have worked hard to 
ensure we have procedures in place that allow spectators to attend Sports Day.  

All Spectators / Visitors to the School (including parents, community members and non BPS siblings / children) 
MUST: 

• Sign in and out via the Sign in sheet located at the Scorer’s tent. It is essential that we have an accurate 
record of all attendees.   
 

• Adhere to the 1.5m Social Distancing rule at all times. This includes when lining up for pre-ordered lunch, 
coffee and cupcakes and watching events etc. Pre-ordered lunch for non-school student spectators, cupcakes, 
drinks and coffee will be located outside of the OSU – North of the Bus Road 

 

• Students will stay in their class group when eating. Parents / non school children will need to be seated away 
from groups of school students. 

 

• JP students are given the opportunity to purchase cupcakes throughout the morning (prior to the start of their 
sports day). Please feel free to send your child with money for a cupcake and a staff member will assist them.  

 

• The volunteers who will be serving the food, will serve all condiments. You must not help yourself.  
 

• Use the Disabled toilet located in the BER building. This is a single toilet. At times, there may be a line up so 
please be patient. Alternatively, there are public toilets available in Apex Park (near the Skate Park) Visitors 
are not to use the other toilets located onsite as these are dedicated staff and student toilets.  

• Covid hygiene must be practiced regularly throughout the day. It would be appreciated if you could bring your 
own Sanitiser please.   
 

• The water bubblers can only be used for refilling water bottles. Students and families need to bring their own 
water.  

• The playgrounds and equipment must not be used by any non-school children at all throughout the day. If 
younger siblings are attending Sports Day and are restless, we suggest you take them to Apex Park to play on 
the fantastic public playground.   
 

• Spectators and volunteers will need to stay on the Eastern (Wallace Street) side of the oval to watch the 
sprints and relays. Please feel free to BYO chair and / or picnic rug. Only School students and staff are to be 
sitting near the House Team shades.  

 

• If students are leaving early, a parent must speak with the teacher first and then the student must be signed 
out. The sign out sheets for all students will be located near the Scorers tent. First Aid will also be located in 
the Scorer’s tent. Please don’t take your child home before they have finished all of their events. It adds 
some extra pressure to Sports Captains if students are in relay teams but leave prior to the race. 
 

We are looking forward to a great day, encouraging Participation, Encouragement and Good Sportsmanship from 
competitors and spectators.  

Regards, Dianna  
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COFFEE/CUPCAKE STAND - 3 PEOPLE PER SHIFT

8:45am - 10:30am
1. Ali Tiller

2. Tess Would
3. Melissa Smith

10:30am - 12:00pm
1. Lee-anne McCracken

2. Amy May

3. Volunteer Needed

12:00pm - 1:30pm
1. Keli McDonald
2. Lee Bailey
3. Volunteer Needed

1:30pm - 3:00pm
1. Rachel Christmas

2. Helen / Shannon Petch
3. Kym Merchant

LUNCH PREP

9:00am - 10:30am
1. Alicia Trench
2. Olivia Ritchie
3. Jayme Cook
4. Amy May

LUNCH PACK

11:30am - 12:30pm
1. Megan Pengilly
2. Stacey Cooper
3. Anastasia White

BBQ COOKS
11:00am - 12:00pm 1. Trent Smith

2. Nick May

Sports Day Volunteer RosterSports Day Volunteer Roster
      This is a major fund-raiser for BPS and takes many people to make it run smoothly, we 

understand everyone is busy and your top priority on the day is to support your child.

All funds raised for 2022 will be going towards the purchase of our in-ground trampolines. 

Keep an eye out on our Facebook Page (Balaklava Primary School Volunteers), Skoolbag 
and the Newsletter for more information about the up-coming events over the next few 

weeks. 

Fathers Day Stall (Week 9, dates to be confirmed) - 4 - 6 people required
Balaklava Show (Sat 24th Sep) - 18 - 25 people required



Hats: 	 	
Maroon broad brimmed, bucket hat.
To be worn all year round

Polo Shirt: 	
Maroon. 

Long Sleeve Shirt
Black shirt under BPS Polo. No hoods

Shorts:	
Boys: School Grey/ or School Black – no 
logos. 

Shorts/Skorts Girls:
Maroon or  Regulation check 		
or School Black – no logos.
	
Dress : 
Regulation maroon check – (material 
available at school.)

Kilt :	
Regulation maroon plaid (material 
available at school)

Windcheaters :
Maroon or Maroon with logo

Long  Pants:
Boys:	 School Grey/ School 			 
	 Black- 	 no stripes or denim

Girls:	 School Black – no leggings 		
	 stripes or denim.

Beanie, Scarf, Headband: 	
Maroon (optional)

Spray Jacket :  
Black (optional) (waterproof with hood)

BPS Uniform Information Positive Play:
We introduced 
the positive 
behaviour 
strategy of 
Positive Play 
in 2020. The criteria for receiving Positive 
Play is ensuring that students return to class 
on time after each break and they don’t 
leave a learning area without permission. 
Students who have been successful in 
these two areas, receive 15 minutes of 
free play on Friday. Students who do not 
receive Positive Play, spend that time 
speaking with their teacher about which 
expectations they did not meet and why 
that was the case. They then work on 
strategies to avoid the same situation the 
following week.

The introduction of this strategy resulted 
in a significant decrease in students in the 
yard during learning times. It is now time 
to increase the expectations for receiving 
Positive Play. As of next week, in order for 
students to receive Positive Play they will 
need to:
•	 Return to class promptly after breaks 

(they have a three minute music 
warning and then a siren to indicate the 
cut off time in which to return to class)

•	 Only leave the class when they have 
permission from the teacher

•	 Wear correct School Uniform eg.
- School Hats must not be written on, cut or 
ripped
- Hoodies are not to be worn under Polos
- Long sleeve shirts in a colour other than 
Black are not to be worn under Polos
- Clothing should not show large visible 
logos
Please see list to the left which    	          
indicates other uniform requirements.

We do understand that sometimes, students 
may not have a school jumper. In this case, 
they are allowed to wear their casual 
jumper but once they arrive at school, they 
need to attend the front office where we will 
exchange their jumper for a school jumper 
for the day. Students may also wear a cap 
/ non- school uniform beanie to school, 
however, once they arrive at school, they 
will need to remove any non-uniform items.

If you have any questions about Positive 
Play please contact your child’s teacher. If 
you have questions about School Uniform, 
please contact the office.



Book Week Photography Competition
Reading and photography are two wonderful pastimes so let 
us combine them for a special Book Week competition. 

The students choose the book they are currently reading or 
their favourite book and have a photo taken of themselves 
reading the book in a place connected to the book. 
Some ideas to stimulate the imagination:

•	 ‘Henny Penny’ – you might be reading in the chicken 
coop
•	 A book about gardening – you might be in your 
garden. 
•	 ‘Specky Magee’ – you might be reading the book at 
Saturday footy
•	 A book about farming – you might be in a header.

Be creative and you can use props such as toys, pictures or 
other people to help make the location of the story come 
alive!

To enter the competition either email your entry to Mrs Cleary 
at dl.0477.info@schools.sa.edu.au. along with the photo and 
make sure you include the title of the book. If you wish to 
print out your photo you can also do that and hand it into the
front office. Students may enter more than one photo if 
they wish.
 
Entries can be submitted anytime up until Monday 5pm on 
22nd August. 

Have fun. Prizes will be given out at the Week 6 assembly.
Mrs Cleary would like to acknowledge Central Yorke School for sharing 
their Book Week idea. 

All students who are currently participating 
in the Childrens Uni. program, bring your 
passports and evidence to school. Please 
see Mrs Cleary so she can update your 
information to send to Adelaide. 

Here is Jayden reading a book about 
how to grow vegetables, while sitting in 
the garden.
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Here is Mrs Cleary reading Floss, which is 
about a dog who would rather play with 
the ball then herd sheep.



Road Safety

Some of our School Captains, Ruby 
and Alexa thanking David for 

teaching us about Road Safety.

On Friday, 29th July (Week 1) , David the traffic 
policeman came to our school to talk about road 
safety. This is what we learnt:
•	 Crossing the road-when you see a car coming 

you have to stop and wait till the car goes 
passed. Then look right, then left, then right 
again until it is safe to cross.

•	 At a round-a-bout and you see a car coming, 
stop and wait until the car has passed and it 
is safe to go.

•	 You must wear a seat belt in any vehicle to 
stay safe.

David also bought along his teddy which was a 
german shepherd dog called, Jeffrey. They both 
tour around SA, visiting lots of schools.

We learnt that you should wear bright colours to 
make sure the public is aware that you are there.

There are many different types of school crossings. 
At BPS we have an Emu crossing. Across the road, 
at Horizon they have a Koala crossing. When you 
are at any Emu crossing you must stop and walk 
your bike over the road when the sign is up. When 
it is down, you have to stop and wait.
- Kourtney, Lynk, Amelia, Brianna and Ruby



Road Safety

On Friday the 29th July David from the Road 
Safety Centre near the Thebarton Police 
Barracks, spoke with all year 4 - 6 students. 
He explained the road rules and the things 
that they can and cannot do on their 
bikes and scooters. It was certainly an eye 
opener for the students and staff with the 
range of things that you cannot do while 
riding a bike.   

Officer David also stressed how important 
it was to download the EMERGENCY PLUS 
app to their phones and encourage families 
and friends to put the app on their phones. 
Emergency services can be called directly 
from this app by pushing one of the images 
on screen and pressing OK.   
			 
			   - Sandy Hodgetts

This was some feedback from the students…. 

Claudia - The Police officer spoke to the 
students regarding the road rules and how 
important it was to wear a helmet and ride 
1.5 meters apart. 

Joe - He demonstrated the appropriate 
hand signals to use when we ride our bikes.  

Emilee – He stressed that it was very 
important to wear bright / light colours so 
that the traffic can see you.  

Caitlyn - He showed us all the different 
types of crossings and how to use each one 
safely.  

Ty – He showed us videos on how to safely 
ride out bikes on the road with traffic 
passing.  

Casey -  It is illegal to ride and electric 
scooter on the road or footpath without a 
licence  

Brooke – it is also illegal to ride a hoverboard 
on the road while using a licence. 

Noah – you cannot use your phone or eat 
while riding your bike on the road and you 
cannot lead a dog off your bike too.
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Rm 6/7 and BCCC Visits

Principal’s Day
Happy Principal’s Day Mrs Jarman! 

We all think you are a legend, and we know how lucky we are to have you as 
Balaklava Primary Schools’ Principal. Thankyou for all you do for us - you are amazing!
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Over the next few weeks, Room 6 and 7 will visit the BCCC kindy 
kids and do activites with them. This helps builds friendships 
between the kindy and school children.



Footsteps

Over the next few weeks of this term we are doing a school based program called 
Footsteps. Footsteps is a Dance Company that specialises in curriculum based school 
dance programs.



Balaklava Eisteddfod
A well done to all those who participated in last weeks Balaklava Eisteddfod. Thank you to those who 
came and helped the Eisteddfod prepare for promotions and stag set up for the next day, and to all 
the volunteers through the weekend. 
A huge round of applause to our “Rockstrumentalists” who were amazing! They also had an in-school 
encore at assembly which was awesome! A week off of rehearsals to celebrate - you’ve earned it! 

Important Dates
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Date Activity
Mon 29th Aug Week 6 Magic Millions 

Festival Choir Year 5-6

Sat 17th Sep Week 8 Festival Theatre Rehersal and Performance

We Are Learning To (WALT)
Over the last two weeks I have sent out 
what we will be learning to do in arts 
and technology. I am often told by 
parents that they wish to know what their child 
is doing and what their expectations are and so 
this semester I decided to make a take home 
sheet.

To answer the common student question “but 
why?” I put in a section that explained why this is 
in the curriculum, how it helps their development 
and how it relates to real-world situations.

I asked the students to have the conversation 
with their family within the first three weeks, 
to encourage discussion, insight and show 
how they interpreted the read-through (and 
for those who might forget it in their bag!). I 
requested that they get a signature from their 
caregiver after they had spoken about it with 
them so that students wouldn’t forget about it.

I hope you have found the WALT sheets 
informative and interesting.



2022 Focus is Literacy
Staff have been busy attending training sessions over the last year to learn more 
about Literacy, Spelling and Reading in particular. We have been reading a book 
called Spelling for Life by Lyn Stone and she has listed a few ‘spelling for life quick 
rules.’ There are many spelling rules, we will list a few in each newsletter during the 
term. It will be interesting to see if you have heard of these rules before. We will also 
share some definitions of terms you may not have heard before.  

You may notice the more technical terms being used in classrooms and your children 
may come home using this language. The way we deliver spelling has slightly 
changed due to the training we have been doing, the foundation work of grammar 
and spelling rules have always been taught and will continue to be.  

We will continue to work in adding this information and some new activities to our 
school website as the term progresses.  

Week 3

Spelling for Life Quick Rules List
•	 When a vowel is at the end of a 

syllable, it may say its name.
•	 When you cannot use <e>, or <i>, use 

<y>.  
•	 Final Silent E can make a vowel say 

its name, even if it has to jump over a 
consonant to do it.

•	 Final Silent E can make a <c> say /s/ 
and <g> say /j/.  

•	 Final Silent E stops the word from 
ending with illegal Letters.

•	 Final Silent E can give the last syllable 
a vowel.

Glossary
•	 Prefix – A letter or letters added 

before a base to form a new, related 
word.  

•	 Root – The earliest known origin of a 
word.  

•	 Suffix – A letter or letters added after 
a base to form a new, related word.  

•	 Base – The simplest possible 
meaningful word-unit with no prefixes 
or suffixes; e.g., the removal of 
the prefix and suffix from the word 
‘unclearly’ leaves the base ‘clear’.  
This cannot be reduced any further.

NEXT
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House Team Netball Compeition
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Meet the Teams

Back Row (L-R): Tahlia, Alexa, Aliyse, Grace, 
Emilee, Riley

Front Row (L-R): Mason, Halle, Indi, Brooke, 
Chase

Back Row (L-R): Henry, Henry, Maddalyn, 
Caitlin, Lexie

Front Row (L-R): Alexa, Joe, Ella, Imogen, 
Brianna

Back Row (L-R): Oscar, Amber, Max, Isabelle, 
Ash

Front Row (L-R): Bodie, Caitlyn, Willow, Ruby, 
Jacob

Back Row (L-R): Theryn, Marshall, Jazleen

Front Row (L-R): Zeke, Archer, Ilka, Claudia

PRESTON CAMERON

DALKEY BRIGHTWOOD

1 2 3 4 5 6 Total

DALKEY D v C
Won

D v B
Won

D v P
Won

D v C
Won

D v B
Draw

D v P
Loss 9

CAMERON C v D
Loss

C v P
Loss

C v B
Won

C v D
Loss

C v P
Loss

C v B
Loss 2

BRIGHTWOOD
B v P

Loss
B v D 

Loss
B v C

Loss
B v P

Loss
B v D 
Draw

B v C
Loss 3

PRESTON
P v B 
Won

P v C
Won

P v D
Loss

P v B 
Won

P v C
Won

P v D
Won 10

The House Team Netball Competition 
has reached the finals! This week 
we had 3rd vs 4th play each other, 
with Brightwood claiming victory 
and moving to the preliminary final. 
1st played 2nd with Preston winning 
a tight match and moving straight 
to the Grand Final. Dalkey has the 
second chance and will be playing 
Brightwood in the preliminary. 

If weather permits the preliminary final 
will be played this week on Friday and 
the Grand Final on Monday. 
Stay tuned for the outcome of this 
exciting competition. Results to be 
published in Week 5 Newsletter. 



Sporting Schools offers grant opportunities for primary schools to help increase 
children’s participation and opportunities in sport. It also helps and allows children to 
further develop their motor skills. This year so far we have been successful in having 
Lacrosse in Term 1, AFL Football in Term 2 and now Basketball for Term 3. 

Here are some pictures of the students learning new skills from the Basketball Program 
so far. 

Sporting Schools Grant Basketball
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Assembly Awards - Week 2

Rm 6
Felicity

Rm 6
Arlo

Rm 7
Audrey

Rm 8
Adam

Rm 8
Zachary

Rm 2
Rhea

Rm 1
Kendall

Rm 2
Emmah

Ber 1
Pip

Ber 1
Mia

Ber 1
Wyatt

Ber 2
Claudia

Ber 2
Casey

Ber 3
Jett

Ber 3
Eva

Ber 4
Caitlin

Rm 18
Annabella

Rm 1
Ella

Rm 6
Nellie

Rm 18
Zeke

Rm 20
Tahlia

Rm 20
Alexa
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Lexile Awards

Rosie Millah Tamika Kaitlin Lucas Declan Emily

Madilyn Kayden Henry Caleb

Zander Layla Dylan Caleb TemperanceMorgan

Zac Audrey

Alfie Emilee Amber

Blue

Red

Bronze
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Premier’s Reading Challenge Awards

Leon Lucas Natalie Emilee Jacob

SidneyCameronJettWillow Penelope Logan

Henry Matthew Kayden Ella Rhea

Tori Oscar Layla DeclanLinkin

Brianna Naish

Silver Gold



HHOOTT  OOPPTTIIOONNSS  
●    Spaghetti Bolognese    $5.00 
●    Beef Lasagne     $5.00 
●√  Chicken Tender Roll -Lettuce & Mayo $6.00 
●√  Chicken Tender Wrap -Lettuce & Mayo $6.00 
√     Hot Chicken Roll with Mayo   $4.20 
√     Pork Fried Rice     $5.40 
√     BBQ Chicken Roll        $4.50 or Junior $2.80 
●     Ham & Cheese Roll     $3.80 or Junior $2.00 
● √ Chicken Burger -Cheese & Sauce    $4.40 
● √ Beef Burger -Cheese & Sauce  $4.40 
● √ Beef or Chicken or Fish Burger w/salad $5.00 
√     Sweet Chilli or Plain Chicken Tender $1.80 
√     Chicken Nugget     $0.60 
√     Chiko Roll      $2.60 
√     Mrs Macs Sausage Roll   $4.00 
√     Mrs Macs Party Pie    $1.50 
√ Mrs Macs Lite Beef Pie   $6.00 
√     Hot Noodles - Beef or Chicken  $2.20 
√     Mc Cains Pizza Singles - Ham & Pineapple or 
 Cheese & Bacon    $3.00 
● √  Crumbed Fish - piece    $2.50 

BBAALLAAKKLLAAVVAA  SSCCHHOOOOLLSS  CCAANNTTEEEENN  

● GREEN - CHOOSE PLENTY √ AMBER - SELECT CAREFULLY GF - GLUTEN FREE 

CCOOLLDD  OOPPTTIIOONNSS  
●    Salad Bowl GF   $5.20 or Junior Salad  $2.80 
       Salad Bowl w/Ham  GF    $6.40 
       Salad Bowl w/Chicken   GF    $7.00 
       Salad Bowl w/Beef or Tuna GF  $6.90 
       Salad Bowl w/Crumbed Fish   $7.70 

VVEEGGEETTAARRIIAANN  OOPPTTIIOONNSS  
√     Macaroni Cheese    $4.50 
√     Spring Roll - Small    $0.70 
√     Hash Brown     $1.00 
√     Bag Seasoned Wedges   $2.00 
●     Corn Cobbettes      $1.60 
●     Vegetarian Fried Rice GF   $4.50 
√     Mrs Macs Vegetarian Pasty   $5.10 
●     Lasagne GF     $5.00 
●     Vegan Burger - lettuce, and mayo  $6.00 

BBAAKKEEDD  PPOOTTAATTOOEESS  
●    Plain       $2.50 
√    Ham GF  $1.20 or Chicken  $1.80 
●    Beetroot or Pineapple    $0.70 
●    Sour Cream      $0.80 
●    Cheese      $0.50 
√     Margarine      $0.30  

SSAANNDDWWIICCHH,,  RROOLLLL  oorr  WWRRAAPP  
●    Sandwich - Buttered    $1.00 
●    Roll - Buttered     $1.20 
●    Wrap - small     $1.00 
●    Wrap - Large     $1.50 
●    Chicken  $1.80 or Ham  $1.20 
●    Tuna or Beef     $1.70 
●    Egg       $0.70 
●    Salad (lettuce, tomato, carrot & cucumber) $3.50 
●    Cheese or Beetroot     $0.50 
●    Vegemite or Mayo    $0.50 

    TTOOAASSTTEEDD  SSAANNDDWWIICCHH  
●     Cheese       $2.00 
●     Ham & Cheese     $3.20 
●     Ham, Cheese & Tomato   $4.00 
●     Cheese & Tomato    $3.30 

EEXXTTRRAASS  
●     Gerkin, Pineapple or Carrot    $0.80 
●     Cucumber, Tomato or Lettuce  $1.00 
√      Avocado      $0.80 
● √  Sauce or Sweet Chilli    $0.30 
●      Caramelised Onion     $0.80 
√      Sauce Tubs -      $0.80 
         Tomato, Sour Cream or Sweet Chilli 

OOrrddeerrss  ccaann  bbee  ppllaacceedd  vviiaa  QQkkrr!!    
bbeeffoorree  99aamm        

Canteen Manager - Lisa Watson 08 8862 0600 Canteen.bhs940@schools.sa.edu.au 

8/8/22 



  
AAVVAAIILLAABBLLEE  TTOO    

BBHHSS    
        SSTTUUDDEENNTTSS  OONNLLYY  

SSNNAACCKKSS  
√    Red Rock Chips-Honey Soy or Sea Salt $1.60 
√    Jumpys Chicken Chips    $1.30 
√    Banana Bread (Homemade)   $2.00 
●    Fruit Salad            small $2.00 or Large $4.00 
●    Watermelon Tub small $1.50 or Large $3.00 
√     Grain Waves      $1.40 
●√  Buttermilk Scone with Spread  $1.30 
√     Milky Max Chocolate Custard  $1.10 
●     Apple or Banana     $1.00 
√     Corntos - BBQ or Cheese   $1.00 
√     Vege Chips - BBQ, Chicken or Salt & Vinegar 
        $3.00 
√     Jelly Cup - Orange or Strawberry  $1.50 

DDAAIILLYY  SSPPEECCIIAALLSS  

DDRRIINNKKSS  
√    250ml Up & Go-      $2.50 
      Vanilla, Strawberry, Chocolate or Banana 
√    600ml Oak - Chocolate, Strawberry $4.30 
      Banana, Vanilla or Eggnog 
√    250ml Oak - Chocolate or Strawberry  $2.40 
√    300ml Oak - Chocolate or Strawberry  $2.80 
√    400ml Zymil Lactose Free Chocolate $3.80 
√    250ml Juice - Apple, Orange or  $2.20 
       Apple & Blackcurrant 
√    250ml Iced Tea - Peach, Lemon,   $2.60 
      Raspberry or Blackcurrant 
●    600ml Dads Pure Water   $2.00 
●    200ml Devondale Full Cream Milk  $1.40 
      500ml Oak Plus Vanilla & Chocolate       $5.00 

IICCEE  BBLLOOCCKKSS  
√     Icy Bites              $0.60 
√     Sour Snap Sticks     $1.00 
√     Calippo Raspberry & Pineapple  $1.70 
√     Paddle Pop - Rainbow or Chocolate $2.90 
√     Frozen Juice - Orange or Apple  $1.00 
√     Low Fat Vanilla Ice Cream Tub GF $1.60 
√     Lemonade Icy Twist    $1.90 
√     Moosie - Blue Moon, Choc or Strawb $1.70 
√     Krazy Krush       small $2.00 or large $2.80 
√     Cyclone      $3.70 
√      Ice Monys      $1.00 

MMOONNDDAAYY  
        Baked Potato 
        Margarine & Cheese (vegetarian)    $3.00 
        Margarine & Beef Bolognese     $5.50 
        Grated Cheese               $0.50 
        Sour Cream                               $0.80 
        Salad Bowl                                $4.70 
        Salad Bowl with Chicken           $6.50  
        Salad Bowl with Ham      $5.90 
        Salad Bowl with Beef      $6.40  

TTUUEESSDDAAYY  
      Wedges & Gravy               $4.00 
      Bag of Wedges              $2.00 

WWEEDDNNEESSDDAAYY  
    Chicken Tender Roll -Lettuce & Mayo  $5.50 
    Chicken Tender Wrap -Lettuce & Mayo  $5.50 
    Junior Chicken Tender Roll    $3.20  
    Junior Chicken Tender Wrap    $3.20 

TTHHUURRSSDDAAYY  
      Plain Hotdog                                            $3.20 
      Cheese add     $0.50          Sauce add    $0.30 
      Junior Hotdog                                          $1.70 
      Cheese add     $0.30          Sauce add    $0.20 

FFRRIIDDAAYY  
Chicken Pasta Bake (Homemade)         $6.00 
Butter Chicken & Rice    (Homemade)         $6.00 
 

Chicken or Beef  Burger with Cheese & 
      Sauce       $3.90 
Chicken, Beef or Fish Burger with Salad $4.50 
Vegan Burger with Lettuce and Mayo  $5.50 

**  PPRRIICCEESS  SSUUBBJJEECCTT  TTOO  CCHHAANNGGEE  WWIITTHHOOUUTT  NNOOTTIICCEE  
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Community News

BALAKLAVA SWIMMING POOL
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Monday August 29
7PM

Balaklava Sports Club

HTTPS://WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/BALAKPOOL



Term 3 Planner 2022
Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

1
25/7 26/7

Footsteps
27/7 28/7 29/7

Road Safety
Newsletter

2
1/8
Golf Clinics

2/8
Footsteps
Rm 6/7 - BCCC

3/8 4/8
Basketball Rm 
6,7,B1,B3
Rm 6/7 - BCCC

5/8
Balaklava 
Eisteddfod 
5th-7th
Assembly 2:20pm

3
8/8 9/8

Footsteps
Finance Mtg
Gov Council 
Mtg

10/8
SAPSASA 
Basketball 
Balaklava

11/8
Basketball Rm 
6,7,B1,B3

12/8
Newsletter

4
15/8
Yr 3 Acara Trial

16/8
SPORTS DAY

17/8 18/8

SAPSASA 
Soccer

19/8
Assembly 2:20pm

5
22/8 23/8

Footsteps
24/8
Bus Mtg

25/8
Basketball Rm 
6,7,B1,B3
Newsletter

26/8
Bookweek Parade

6
29/8
Magic Millions

30/8
Footsteps
Rm 6/7 - BCCC

31/8
Rm 6/7 - BCCC

1/9
Basketball Rm 
6,7,B1,B3
SAPSASA 
Athletics Burra

2/9
Student Free Day 

7
5/9
Royal Adelaide 
Show 3rd - 11th
SCHOOL CLOSURE

6/9
Book Play
Footsteps

7/9 8/9
Newsletter

9/9

8
12/9 13/9

Footsteps
Finance Mtg
Gov Council 
Mtg

14/9 15/9 16/9
RE TBC
Assembly 2:20pm

9
19/9 20/9 21/9 22/9

Newsletter
23/9

10
26/9 27/9 28/9 29/9 30/9

2:10pm Early 
Dismissal
End of Term 3

Meetings SAPSASA Student Free Days Excursions
Fundraising Incursions Assemblies

BALAKLAVA SHOW 24TH September

BOOK FAIR

Illawanga Camp

BOOK WEEK


